From: E Bramhill

Sent: 20 December 2024 03:54

To: Licensing Section <licensingsection@tendringdc.gov.uk>
Subject: Ref 24/00688/PREMGR

Hello,

| wish to object to the above licensing application. | have two grounds of objection.

1.

That the Parkeston Railway Club 2024 CIC do not own the premises. As they are
applying for a premises license then proof of ownership must be a requirement.

Heath & Safety. | am greatly concerned regarding the fire appliances on the premises.

| have on three separate times pointed out to members of the committee that the
illuminated fire exit door signs are not illuminated. The first of these as far back as May
23rd 2023. | have also pointed out this large defect to the TDC licensing departmentin
September 2024. But despite this the council has seen fit to continue issuing numerous
TENS.

There are no regular inspection of the fire equipment. | doubt the fire alarm has been
tested in over five years.

The status of one emergency exit door is unknown. That door was blocked when an
accessible toilet was built and then removed due to no planning permission. That door
still has the illuminated sign covered over. The status of this door requires actioning.

As there is no regular checks the two emergency exit doors in the hall may be in dire
need of attention due to their pvc construction not being man enough to firmly affix

emergency crash bars. A constant problem in the past whereby the door couldn't be
opened.

Kind regards,

Eric Bramhill
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